
 

 

UNIFORM POLICY  
All Utopian Academy students are required to be in uniform every day. Students are required to be in uniform 
during field trips and other school related activities as well.  
 

The Utopian Academy for the Arts uniform standards are as follows:  

Shirts:  

● Logo Polo Shirts (short or long-sleeve)  
● White Oxford Logo Shirts   

Pants:  

● Tan or black khaki uniform pants from any brand should fit and sit comfortably at the waist.  
● Pants must be straight legged without cargo pockets.  
● Capri pants or shorts are not able to be worn.  

Skirts:  

● Must be only the skirts sold through our uniform supply website  

Socks & Shoes:  

● Students can wear any color socks with pants.  
● Any color closed toed and heeled shoe (no Crocs) 

Outerwear (Boys & Girls): Solid Black, Grey, or Maroon Sweaters/Jackets/Hoodies. All outerwear including 
sweaters, jackets, and hoodies must be in the before mentioned solid colors. Writing on sweaters, jackets, 
hoodies shall not be allowed.  

Headwear – No disruptive headwear; No hats, scarves, or bandanas of any color.  

Underwear - No underclothing (panties, bra, slip, or any other item) should ever be visible through any method 
whether on purpose or accident.  

Dress Down Days: On designated days students will have the option to “Dress Down” in Utopian Trilith Spirit 
Wear, pants with no rips, holes, or tears, and closed-toe shoes. Dress down days will always be 
communicated to students and parents in advance.  

At no time should any aspect of student dress disrupt the learning environment.  

BEING OUT OF UNIFORM  
 
In accordance with the Student Code of Conduct, students will wear a uniform to school every day 
except when given written permission that it is a “non-uniform day.” All elements of our school uniform 
are listed in the Student Handbook. Students that arrive at school out of uniform will be required to call a 
parent/guardian to bring the missing item. If a parent is unable to bring this item, the student will report to 
the Dean of Students. However, based on the discretion of School Leadership, an additional consequence 
may be assigned.  
 
Parents or students who have specific questions about a garment’s appropriateness, financial assistance, 
or would like to request an exemption from the dress code for religious reasons should contact the Dean 
of Students.  

 


